ELLESMERE RURAL PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes the Remote Ordinary Meeting of the Parish Council held via Zoom 

on 12th October 2020 
Chairman:
Cllr J Baker

Cllrs Present: 
Cllr J Gargiulo; Cllr B Cole; Cllr D Wardle; Cllr P Clubbe; Cllr S Evans; 



Cllr S Davenport; Cllr K Egerton; Cllr; Cllr G Dyke; Cllr Walford; 
Clerk:

Mrs M Joyce 

846 

Chairman’s Welcome and Opening Remarks and/or Announcements:
Cllr Baker opened the Meeting at 8:24pm welcoming everyone present. Apologies were noted from Cllr S Palmer and Unitary Cllr B Williams.
847
Public Question Time – To respond to any matters raised by members of the public.
One member of the public attended the Meeting.  He raised concerns over the School Lane/Symons Lane junction in respect of the overgrown hedge.  Councillors confirmed that the Parish Council has tried annually to have the width/height of this hedge substantially reduced for a number of years with no success.  Shropshire Council has been asked to contact the owner to request the same.  The member of the public quoted s154 from the Highways Act 1980 which gives Shropshire Council the power to enforce cutting of the hedge within 14 days.  He requested that the Parish Council insists that Shropshire Council uses this power to take action in the interests of public safety.  

848
To receive Apologies and/or note absences  
Apologies received from Cllr S Palmer due to technical difficulties. A dispensation has been issued to Cllr Palmer for non attendance for this reason.


849
Disclosable Pecuniary or other Interests/ Requests for dispensations 
Dispensation ongoing for Cllr S Palmer for reasons outlined above. 

850 
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council Meeting held on 14th September 2020 - To approve the minutes;

Councillors confirmed that they had received and read the Minutes of the last Meeting. Cllr Gargiulo proposed them to be a true and accurate record of the Meeting, seconded by Cllr Walford, all agreed. The Chairman duly signed the Minutes. Resolved. 


851
Matters arising from the Minutes not otherwise included on the Agenda 
No matters were raised. 


852
Play area - Dudleston Heath  - inspection reports
The Clerk confirmed that new laminated posters had been sent to Cllr Cole for display. 

853
Unitary Councillors’ Question Time
Cllr Davenport reported that Shropshire Council will be installing 20mph speed limits outside all schools in Shropshire over the next 3 years.  It will cost £6m to implement.
854
Planning 
To receive the minutes of the Planning Committee meetings held on 12th September 2020
Councillors confirmed receipt of the approved Minutes.  Cllr Dyke proposed accepting the Minutes, seconded by Cllr Walford, all agreed. Resolved. 

855
Accounts


(a) Receipts and Payments Account and Breakdown of Expenditure
Updated spreadsheets and bank statements had been circulated prior to the Meeting.  No questions were raised.  Cllr Ward proposed approving the latest accounts which were confirmed to reconcile, seconded by Cllr Gargiulo. All agreed. Resolved. 

(b) Invoices for approval and signature (to include those received post agenda)
Councillors reviewed the payments put forward for approval, to include the salary and pension payments.  Cllr Ward proposed the payments for approval, seconded by Cllr Egerton, all agreed. Resolved. 

It was noted that the Bank branch in Ellesmere is scheduled to close. The Clerk confirmed that there is another branch in Whitchurch which she can use. 

(c) Budget considerations for 2021-22
Councillors considered the possibility of purchasing additional VAS signs. Grants could be applied for to assist with the purchase costs. Clerk to chase the Highways engineer regarding possible installation sites and approval.
Cllr Walford enquired as to whether a pedestrian footway could be provided in Tetchill. Clerk to investigate. 

An allowance will need to be included into the budget going forward for maintenance costs for the Gravel Hole, and possible provision of trees.

The Clerk asked Councillors to check any assets locally and report back on condition etc.


(d) Grants/NF spend
Councillors agreed to consider grant applications for Neighbourhood Fund money in the New Year. 


(e) CWG – Confirmation of receipt of accounts
Cllr Baker reported that the CWG had held a zoom meeting.  The Clerk circulated copies of their latest accounts. 


(f) Defibrillator signs
Councillors to provide what3word location markers for the debrillator signs.  Clerk to revise signage to incorporate this information.


(g) Quote for a notice board for Lee for consideration

Cllr Dyke reported that he put a suggested location for a notice board for Lee out locally but it wasn’t well received (by the phone kiosk and post box).  To review location sites and obtain a quote. To bring forward to November’s Meeting. 



	Date of Invoice
	Recipient
	Reason for payment
	Amount
	Cheque no
	Power of Expenditure

	30/09/20
	Employee
	Clerk’s salary
	£907.87
	DD
	LGA 1972 s112

	10/10/20
	NEST
	Employee pension
	£70.86
	DD
	LGA 1972 s112

	12/10/20
	NIH PC
	Printer ink (annual recharge costs)
	£99.67
	2211
	LGA 1972 s111

	12/10/20
	Employee
	Expenses Jan- Oct
	£236.21
	2212
	LGA 1972 s111/2

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	


856
Street lighting –  Update regarding transfer of lighting assets in Dudleston Heath (30mph zone) to Shropshire Council / revised energy agreement

The Clerk reported that she is still waiting for the updated information from Eon despite several requests and a conference call.  Shropshire Council has amended the energy bill to reflect their adoption of the street lighting which falls within the 30mph zone in Dudleston Heath.  Eon still needs to provide removal costs for the defunct lighting and additional information relating to the upgrade.  To continue to pursue. 


857
Ward Matters & Councillors reports & Defibrillators
a
Dudleston Heath


Cllr Cole reported an issue with the repeater sign. To report for attention.  

The Clerk was asked to send a condolence card to the widow of a former Councillor. 

Councillors requested that the Clerk requests that the Highways Dept pursues the matter of the overgrown hedge at School Lane as a matter of urgency. Cllr Davenport to liaise with them directly.  

b
Dudleston


Blocked pipe reported under the road on the Pentre Coed to Sodylt road near Plas Thomas and Crimpeth Lane.  Rubbish has been dumped in the Pentre Morgan layby on the B5068.

c
 Tetchill

Cllr Walford asked if a 20mph limit could be installed in Tetchill.  

Cllr Davenport to take forward the Hordley  Straight issues (humps in road, cracks etc). 

d
Lee




Speeding concerns were reported.  Cllr Dyke asked if a 30mph could be considered for the village.  To remind employees via the ABP liaison group to drive responsibly through the village.  

Cllr Davenport reported that a Shropshire Council group has been liaising with the NFU and the police to tackle speeds/road safety on rural roads.

e
Welsh Frankton

No issues raised. The new development entrance is still being worked on.

f 
General issues

Councillors were thanked for putting up the lamp post poppies.  The Remembrance Parade has been cancelled. There will be a small wreath laying service.  Cllr Ward to lay the wreath.

858
The Gravel Hole – an update on progress
Cllr Baker gave an overview.  The ownership issue is still with the Land Registry to resolve. 


859
Correspondence (circulated by email) to inc SALC/NALC bulletins: Confirmation of ICO renewal; 
All correspondence has been noted. No matters were raised for discussion.

860
Parish Matters/Items for the November Agenda
Budget review.
There being no further business for consideration the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and declared the Meeting closed at   9:11pm.
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